
TOWN OF JEFFERSON
BOARD OF SELECTMEN

November 24, 2014

The regular meeting of the Board of Selectmen for the Town of Jefferson was held at the Selectmen 
Office Monday November 24, 2014 at 7:00 pm.

PRESENT:  Thomas Brady, Chairman, and Kevin Meehan members comprising a quorum of the 
Board.

OTHERS PRESENT: Linda Cushman, Assistant to Selectmen; Mark Dubois, Highway Foreman; 

Thomas Brady opened the regular meeting at 7:07 pm.  The Board reviewed and approved the bills for 
payment next week and signed the warrants.  The Highway and Transfer Station report was reviewed. 
The warrants were signed and bills approved for payment. 

Kevin Meehan made a motion to accept the minutes of the November 17, 2014 Selectmen minutes as 
written.  Tom Brady seconded the motion.  Motion carries.

Mark Dubois said that the salesman for the liquid chloride will be bring him the information on the set 
up and equipment Monday.  The company does a lease purchase agreement with towns.

There was some discussion regarding installing new stove pipe at the garage.  If a direct vent is 
installed on the furnace then the burner has to be changed.  The cost of a new chimney is going to cost 
about the same as a new heater.  Kevin said that the modem heaters are not efficient from what he 
knows.  It was suggested that the best thing to do right now is to service the oil furnace, then get 
someone in to review the heating needs for the garage and determine the most effective way to go 
forward with either replacing the oil furnace with a gas unit or to install a new chimney.  

Mark said that the Int'l is running again.  The EGR cooler had to be replaced.  A new sander chain for 
the small sander has been ordered.

Beattie Enterprise met with PSNH today at the site of the new bridge on the Ingerson Road.  They will 
need to set two new poles in order to move the wires so that the castings can be set.  PSNH has marked 
the location.  They would like someone from the Town to check and approve the location.  PSNH said 
that scheduling for this work is out at least four weeks.  Shane Beattie said this being the case he does 
not want to start the job now because of frost issues.  The earliest that he would be able to start in the 
spring would be mid June.  The Selectmen agree that it would be better to wait as well.

Wayne Frenette would like to purchase the old container at the Transfer Station that is not being used.  
The Town has no use for the container.  The Selectmen approved selling the container to Mr. Frenette.
Mr. Fernette had offered $200.



There has been no word from the attorney on the Lewis issue.

The next meeting will be December 1, 2014.

Kevin made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Tom seconded the motion.  The motion carries.

Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm.

Respectfully submitted,


